TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES

The regular monthly meeting of the Town Council of Mitchell, Georgia, was called to order by Mayor Scott Lamb, on
Monday, February 12, 2018, at 7:00 p.m. in the City Hall.
Those present included:
Mayor Scott Lamb
Council Members:
Lewis Berry
Jacky Haywood
Alan Landrum
Allen Underwood
Clay Walden
“Clerk Sara Simmons
Guest Gail Berry
Scott Lamb rendered the invocation. Following the reading of the minutes of the last regularly scheduled meeting, motion
made by Lewis Berry second by Allen Underwood, to approve the minutes of the January 9, 2018, regular monthly
meeting. Motion carried.

OTHER
Mayor Lamb stated that the city paid sanitation contractor Donnie Screws $250.00 to collect garbage on along Mitchell-
Warrenton Road. Mitchell Springfest’s financial account reimbursed the full amount to the town.

Clerk Sara Simmons stated that there are two (2) businesses that owe their 2017 Business License fees to the city. The
companies continue to operate, after a formal request for payment sent. The city will seek advice from the city attorney on
how to proceed.

Mayor Lamb informed the council that town that Mitchell resident Rhi Rayburn received a quote for the replacement of
the four Welcome to Mitchell signs. The quote was not available for the meeting. Clerk Sara Simmons stated she spoke
with a member of the DOT about required permits for replacing the signs on state routes. The two signs on Georgia
Highway 102 are not on a state right-of-way; therefore a permit is not needed. The DOT agent said he will confirm the
placement of the sign on Georgia Highway 123 and once determined, inform Clerk Simmons how to proceed. Mayor
Lamb noted the council would further discuss the signs at the March meeting.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, motion made by Jacky Haywood, second by Alan Landrum, to adjourn. Motion carried,

and the meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

Sara Simmons, Clerk




